【英語】

合図があるまで問題用紙を開かずに下の注意をよく読みましょう。

[注 意]

- 1. 試験時間は50分です。
- 2. 問題用紙は表紙を除いて5枚です。
- 3. 解答用紙は1枚です。
- 4. 解答はすべて解答用紙に記入してください。

- 1 このリスニングテストは、第1部から第3部まであります。解答は解答用紙に記入しなさい。★英文は一度しか読まれません。
- 第1部......対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から 1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。
- 第2部.....対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。
- 第3部……英文または対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

第1部

No. 1

- A) Because the mountains are too cold.
- B) Because she has done it before.
- C) Because she wants to go to an island.
- D) Because camping is expensive.

No. 2

- A) She called for help and her friend came.
- B) She went to look for her cat in the park.
- C) Her friend found Sally's cat playing in the park.
- D) Her friend saw a cat in trouble and realized it was Sally's.

No. 3

- A) The train is faster.
- B) It has been raining a lot recently.
- C) His leg hasn't healed yet.
- D) He's going to play soccer after work.

No. 4

- A) She wants to have a chance to speak in her lessons.
- B) Private lessons are too short for her.
- C) She wants to change language schools.
- D) She doesn't want to study with more than ten students.

第2部

No. 5

- A) No, he hasn't given me any medicine.
- B) Yes, I'm going on the way home.
- C) Yes, I went yesterday.
- D) Yes, I drank a lot of water.

No. 6

- A) OK. Let's do it together.
- B) Don't you want to do your violin lesson?
- C) I'm sorry. I have to go to cram school on Tuesdays.
- D) OK. But you have to do my day next week.

No. 7

- A) Yes, the restaurant is over there.
- B) No, that restaurant is closed today.
- C) No, there isn't. You had better take a taxi.
- D) Yes, but the restaurant is five minutes on foot from here.

No. 8

- A) They're all good, but the bacon and mushroom one is my favorite.
- B) Sure. I'll bring your drink right away.
- C) Today's special is chicken cream spaghetti.
- D) The lemon cake is excellent.

英帰 No.1

第3部

<I>

No. 9

- A) The chance to touch and feel the jungle animals.
- B) Lunch in the forest.
- C) A free souvenir photo of yourself.
- D) A guided walk through a tropical forest.

No. 10

- A) Take photos of the wildlife.
- B) Take snacks to eat on the tour.
- C) Take a bottle of water.
- D) Wear hiking boots.

<11>

No. 11

- A) They want to make someone else look bad.
- B) They want their friends to share it so they seem popular.
- C) They want to profit from a lot of people clicking on it.
- D) They want to make people laugh when they realize it's not true.

No. 12

- A) Ask a friend if they believe what you read.
- B) Check a celebrity gossip website for the story.
- C) Buy a newspaper and check if they mention the story.
- D) Confirm that what you are reading is true by using a website you trust.

2 [A] 次の Q1)から Q5)までの下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを、A, B, C, D の中から 1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。 Q1) Athletes must increase the of their workouts if they want to improve their skills. A) rehearsal C) qualification B) frequency D) practice Q2) People often say that my brother ______ our father. They smile and laugh in the same way. A) resembles D) behaves C) similar Q3) Mike is the baseball department at the sporting goods store. He is responsible for ordering the new baseball equipment and making sure employees stock the shelves. A) in charge of C) in need of D) short of B) aware of Q4) Amv: Where is Alex? We've been waiting 15 minutes for him! Joe: Don't worry, Amy! He usually turns late. He will be here. A) off B) on C) down D) up Q5) Boy: I love funny movies! Sara, how about you? What kind of movies do you like? Girl: Let me see. I usually () dramas, but I like action movies too.

B) pay attention

C) prefer

A) ignore

英帰 No.2

D) refuse

[B] 次の対話について、下線部に入れるのに最も適切なものを A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、 記号で答えなさい。

<i> Hiro:</i>	Hello Mr. and Mrs. Smith. Welcome to Tokyo! How do you like it so far	_n ?
Mr. Smith:	It's our first time here and we just arrived yesterday, so we can't real	
Mr. Sillitii	say yet. We don't really know any good places to visit.	.1у
Hiro:	Then, I have a recommendation for you. You should visit Asakusa an	nd
iiio.	see the big, beautiful lantern and temple there.	ıu
Mrs. Smith:	Really? Q1)	
Hiro:	Hmm Let me check. My schedule is free most of next week, so, sure	ı T
iiio.	can give you a tour of the area. When would you like to go?	
Mr. Smith:	We don't have anything planned on Friday, so that would be a good da	av
	for us. How about we meet on Friday at noon? Could you meet us at o	-
	hotel and drive us there?	u.
Hiro:	Q2) However, we can tal	ke
11110	the train if that is okay with you. What station is closest to your hotel	
Mr. Smith:	Of course the train is fine. We are staying at the King Hotel ne	
	Shinagawa Station.	
Hiro:	Okay! Perfect! See you on Friday at noon at the King Hotel.	

- Q1) A) How long does it take?
 - B) Could you take us there and show us around?
 - C) Where should we visit in Tokyo?
 - D) Where is the lantern and temple?
- Q2) A) You will need your driver's license.
 - B) Don't call a taxi now.
 - C) Which train line should we take?
 - D) I'm sorry, but I don't have a car.

英帰 No.3

<11>	
Mr. Ward:	You didn't turn in the project that I assigned this week. What happened?
Sara:	I apologize, Mr. Ward. I've been extremely busy with basketball this
	week. We have an important tournament this weekend, and we have
	been putting in extra hours of practice in preparation for the big game.
Mr. Ward:	Sara, I understand your feelings, but that's no excuse. Schoolwork
	should come before your hobbies. Think about your future.
Sara:	I'm sorry, Mr. Ward. I don't understand. Q1)
	How can this project help my future?
Mr. Ward:	Well, Sara, think about it. If you do your best on the project, you will
	earn good grades. Q2)
Sara:	I see. I will study more. But I think playing basketball is also important.
	We can learn many important things from sports. So, I'll do my best at
	both of them. I'll complete the project tonight and give it to you first thing
	in the morning.
O1) A) W/L	at do 2001 m and 9

- Q1) A) What do you mean?
 - B) I want to study hard.
 - C) May I help you?
 - D) When is the project due?
- Q2) A) Sports are fun, I know. But, you must practice hard to improve your skills.
 - B) Good grades are more likely to help you in the future than your game this weekend.
 - C) Good luck on your game! You can do it!
 - D) Your future depends on this project only, not good grades.

[C] <I>の掲示に関して、質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。また、<II>の E メールの内容に関して、質問に英語で答えなさい。

<I>

Are you a college student who needs money?

Interested in French culture and food? Then, we have the ideal job for you!

Job Requirements and Information:

- work at a small but busy French restaurant near the university
- work most evenings, about 25 hours a week
- assist the chef in preparing food
- on-the-job training is provided
- wait on tables, interact with customers
- French language ability is preferred, but not necessary
- smile and be willing to learn new skills
- most importantly, you must work well with others!

If this job sounds right for you, please visit our restaurant in person at 5555 W. Main St. Ask for Pierre Monet.

- Q1) What is the purpose of the announcement?
 - A) To find a college student to work in a restaurant.
 - B) To find a chef to teach college students.
 - C) To find new students for a French cooking school.
 - D) To find a French teacher for college students.
- Q2) According to the announcement, what quality is most needed for the job?
 - A) To be able to speak and understand French.
 - B) To be able to help the chef cook French dishes.
 - C) To work every night, 25 hours per week.
 - D) To get along with employees and customers.

英帰 No.4

 $\langle II \rangle$

From: Kate Evans, Customer Service Representative, Sunshine Dept. Store

To: Mr. Bob Berg Date: December 5 Subject: Missing Order

Dear Mr. Berg,

I'm sorry to hear that your package hasn't arrived yet. I understand how upsetting this must be. Our store certainly didn't mean to give you more stress during the holiday season.

I've tracked your order via Blue Dog Transport and Delivery. It's currently on its way to your address, and its expected delivery date is two weeks from today. If you'd like to check on the progress of your package, please go to the following link < bluedogdelivery.com > and type in your order number, 555BB4. Please contact me directly if your order hasn't arrived in two weeks.

Once again, we apologize for the inconvenience and hope to have you as our customer again in the future.

Sincerely,

Kate

- Q1) According to the email, when should Mr. Berg receive the package?
- Q2) What should Mr. Berg do if his order doesn't arrive on time?

[D] 次の英文の内容に関して、文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを、A,B,C,D の中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。また、質問に英語で答えなさい。

Save the Sea Turtle

Sea turtles have been swimming in our oceans for millions of years. However, in the last few decades, the number of sea turtles has fallen sharply. Pollution, unsustainable fishing and coastal development are major causes. Every year, thousands of turtles get injured or choke to death on the plastic in our oceans. Others drown in fishing nets. Turtle nesting sites are destroyed to make way for seaside hotels and marinas.

Turtles are important in Japanese culture. They often appear in traditional songs and legends. Turtle numbers were once protected by customary laws, as in the saying, "Mind not to gather all the eggs. Leave a few undisturbed to hatch." Despite modernday laws to protect the loggerhead, green and hawksbill turtles that nest on Japan's shores, these species have become endangered.

Sea turtles spend much of their lives in the ocean. They have flippers instead of feet. Unlike the freshwater turtle, their flippers cannot go inside their shells.

Hatching is a dangerous stage in the life cycle of a sea turtle. During mating season, female turtles come ashore two or three times to lay eggs. Each female turtle buries about a hundred eggs in the sand each time. Many eggs are destroyed by weather and predatory animals. Of the baby turtles that hatch, few will survive the dangerous journey from sand to ocean. It is estimated that only one in a thousand hatchlings will reach the water.

Every year, large numbers of tourists visit beaches to see sea turtles lay their eggs and hatchlings hatch. For many people, it's a 'once-in-a-lifetime' experience. In Japan, people can take turtle-watching tours in early summer and midsummer.

If you are planning to visit a nesting site, please remember the following.

- Turn off all lights when you enter the area.
- Move quietly and do not talk.
- Leave the turtles and nesting sites undisturbed.
- Take all litter with you when you leave.

We must make every effort to protect sea turtles and nesting beaches. With everyone's help, the sea turtle will have a bright future.

英帰 No.5

- Q1) According to the article, which of the following is NOT a reason for the decrease in the sea turtle population?
 - A) plastic in our oceans
 - B) fishing nets
 - C) modern-day laws
 - D) seaside hotels
- Q2) Which of the following statements is NOT mentioned in the article?
 - A) In the past, customary laws helped to sustain sea turtle numbers in Japan.
 - B) Japan should stop offering turtle-watching tours to tourists.
 - C) People on turtle-watching tours must avoid using a flashlight.
 - D) Everyone should make an effort to protect sea turtles.
- Q3) According to the passage, why are fishing nets dangerous to sea turtles?
- Q4) According to the passage, which physical characteristic distinguishes the sea turtle from the fresh water turtle?
- Q5) Approximately how many eggs does a female turtle lay during mating season?
- ▼下の TOPIC について、あなたの意見とその理由を2つ以上書きなさい。
 - ●語数の目安は60語~80語です。
 - ●解答がTOPICに示された問いの答えになっていない場合や、TOPICからずれていると判断された場合は、0点と採点されることがあります。TOPICの内容をよく考えてから答えてください。

TOPIC

Nowadays, many elementary school students attend a cram school (*juku*) to take extra lessons in their school subjects. Their parents believe that the extra hours of study will give their child a better future. Do you think elementary school children should attend a cram school?

Write about your opinion and support it with at least TWO reasons.

2020 年度 昭和女子大学附属昭和中学校 帰国生入学考査問題 英語 解答用紙	[D] <u>Q1</u>
1 リスニングテスト	Q3
第1部	m Q4
No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 4	
<u>第2部</u>	$\mathbf{Q}5$
No. 5 No. 6 No. 7 No. 8	3 ライティングテスト
第3部	
<i>No. 9 No. 10 <ii>No. 11 No. 12</ii></i>	
2 リーディングテスト	
[A]	
<u>Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4 Q5</u>	
[B] < I > Q1	
$<$ II $>$ $\underline{Q1}$ $\underline{Q2}$	
[C]	
<I $>$ $Q1$ $Q2$	
<ii></ii>	
<u>Q1</u>	
Q2	受験番号

	解答用紙
1 リスニングテスト[30 点]	
<u>第1部</u> (2×4=8)	
No. 1 B No. 2 D No. 3 C No. 4 A	
<u>第2部</u> (2×4 = 8)	
No. 5 B No. 6 D No. 7 C No. 8 A	
第 3 部 (<i> $3 \times 2 = 6$ <ii> $4 \times 2 = 8$)</ii></i>	
<i>No. 9 D No. 10 B <ii>No. 11 B No. 12</ii></i>	<u>D</u>
2 リーディングテスト[54 点]	
[A] $(2 \times 5 = 10)$ Q1 B Q2 A Q3 A Q4 D Q5 C	
[B] $(2 \times 4 = 8)$ $\langle I \rangle$ Q1 B Q2 D	
$<$ II $>$ $\underline{Q1}$ \underline{B} $\underline{Q2}$ \underline{D}	
[C] $(3 \times 4 = 12)$ $\langle I \rangle$ Q1 A Q2 D	
<II $>$	
Q1 In two weeks. / After two weeks. / Two weeks later.	
Q2 Contact Kate directly.	

[D] (Q1: $3 \times 2 = 6$ Q2: $6 \times 3 = 18$)	
Q1 C $Q2$ B	
Q3 Because they may drown in fishing nets.	
Q4 Their flippers cannot go inside their shells.	
Q5 Each turtle lays about two or three hundred eggs during mating seaso	<u>n.</u>
3 ライティングテスト[16 点]	
(例) Although attending cram school may be a good idea for high school	
students, I don'think elementary school children should attend such school	ls
First, it costs a lot of money to attend cram school. However, students wo	<u>n't</u>
have to pay for supplementary lessons if they study hard at school. Secon	d,
children need time to play with their friends. By playing with their friends	ls,
they can learn how to get along with others, which is an important skill	
in our society.	
受験番号 氏名	